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___________________________________________________________________________ 

Committee Members: 
In 2024, the LLA Bar History Committee had the following members:  Tammy 
Taylor, Chair; Patricia Bowman; Judge William Carlucci; Robert Cronin; Charles F. 
Greevy, III; John Pietrovito; Paul Roman; Gary Weber.  
Cliff Rieders, Chair of Taber Museum Project Subcommittee 

Memorial Sessions for Deceased Members 
In 2024 we lost 4 former members of the LLA and honored them at memorial court 
sessions as follows: 

 Craig Harris, former LLA president, died April 10, 2024, service held on June 
6, 2024 

 Henry George Hager, III, former member and state senator, died June 27, 
2024, service held November 14, 2024 

 Robert C. Wise, former LLA president, died Sept. 3, 2024, service held Dec. 
19, 2024 

 Robert W. Ferrell, III, former member, died Sept. 13, 2024, service to be held 
on Jan. 16, 2025 

The obituaries, resolutions and transcripts are available for review on our LLA 
website.  We appreciate the Court’s willingness to hold these special memorial 
sessions to honor our deceased members and we are grateful for all of those who 
participate on memorial committees and those who attend and participate in the 
memorial sessions.    
 
Committee Meetings 
The Bar History Committee held several meetings in 2024. The first meeting was 
on Thursday, May 23, 2024 at noon at the LLA office.  Our main topic of discussion 
was a proposal to have an exhibit at the Taber Museum in April 2025.  The exhibit 
would be in the main community room and would focus on the role of lawyers in 
providing legal services and justice in Lycoming County.  We held additional 
meetings to discuss the project further on June 11, 2024 and September 17, 2024.  
In July 2024, the Bar History Committee submitted a grant application for funds 
from the LLA Foundation for the project.  The Foundation requested a more 
thorough grant application.  Cliff Rieders took over as chair of the project and 
submitted a second application which is pending as of the date of this report.  


